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Chair of the Appointments Committee opened the meeting via Zoom link at 4:45pm and made the 

announcement that the Appointments Committee is meeting remotely via a Zoom Link.  

Chair of Committee asked for a roll of the members present; 

Roll Call was taken by Kelly Crahan, Town Council Administrative Assistant  

 

In attendance: Chair of Committee Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti, Councilor David Bogan, 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber, Councilor Paul Neary, and Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy   

 

Chair of Committee Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti        present 

Councilor David Bogan                                                        present 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                                                    here 

Councilor Paul Neary                                                           (will be late) 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy               here 

 

Chair of Committee asked if there was anyone for Public Comment:  

Public: Councilor Paula Schnepp just listening no comment 

Public Comment: All just listening and viewing  

Response to Public Comment: None 

 

I. BUSINESS:  

 Chair of Committee asked to move into Item D. on the Agenda while waiting for candidates to 

join the meeting via zoom link; Chair of Committee asked for any discussion on any of the following 

reappointments, Councilor Steinhilber asked for a procedure for next year’s reappointments suggesting a 

date certain earlier than the April date for reappointment consideration, if the applicant seeking 

reappointment does not get back in time by the date certain set, then it’s considered a vacancy and that 

vacancy can be posted earlier so the public is aware and can submit applications knowing there will be 

vacancies. Chair of Committee made mention to always submit an application whether there is a 

vacancy appearing on the website or not, as the membership on these Boards/Committees/Commissions 

often change. Chair of Committee asked for a motion to approve the following candidates for 

reappointment; Councilor Davis Bogan made the motion to approve the following for reappointment, 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy seconded the motion; Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote 

  

Reappointments to Boards / Committees / Commissions: Airport Commission: Wendy Bierwirth, as 

a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee: Hector 

Guenther, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Disability Commission; Steve Spillaine, as 

a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Land Acquisition and Preservation Committee: Ann 

Canedy, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Phyllis Miller, as a regular member to a term 

expiring 06/2024; Anne H. Rowland, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Mid Cape 

Cultural Council: Margeaux Weber, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Sandy Neck 
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Board: Ann Canedy, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Recreation Commission: 

Brendan Burke, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/2024; Registrar of Voters: Lucien Poyant as 

an appointed member to a term expiring 6/30/2024; Shellfish Committee: Jacob Angelo, as a member-

at-large to a term expiring 06/2024; Tyler Hagenstein, as a professional fisheries trained member to a 

term expiring 06/2024 

 

Councilor Paul Neary (just joined) 5:10pm 

 

Chair of Committee Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti        yes 

Councilor David Bogan                                                        yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                                                    yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy               yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                                                           Abstain   

 

Chair of Committee asked for the first applicant Nicholas Avery who submitted an application to serve 

on the following: Golf Commission, Infrastructure and Energy Committee, Recreation Commission: 

(Application below) 

 
Chair of Committee asked if there was a particular Committee he was more interested in, Mr. Avery stated 

that he would serve on any of the Committees that this Committee would think he would be a fit for, but 

with that being said if he had to choose it would probably the Recreation Commission because of his 7 year 
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old daughter who is very active and plays a lot of sports. He stated that the Golf Committee is something he 

does for leisure, so the Recreation Commission would be good. 

Chair of Committee asked if there were any questions from the Committee for Mr. Avery. Councilor Bogan 

liked his resume and it was quite extensive, did not why Recreation would interest him given his resume 

submitted, but after the story about his daughter, it makes sense. Chair of Committee stated that since it was 

his decision to try the Recreation Commission that that is what this Committee will recommend him for to 

the full Council. Chair of Committee explained the process of the Appointments Committee to the Applicant 

and asked him if there were any questions from him for the Committee members, he stated there was not. 

Councilor Shaughnessy asked if he would be willing to serve on two possible three of his choices; Chair of 

Committee asked the Administrator to reach out to the applicant and ask him if he had any interested in 

serving on more than one, Administrator Lovell will do that. Councilor Shaughnessy would also like to see 

if he would like to serve on the Infrastructure and Energy Committee. 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti      Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan     Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                  Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                          Yes  

 

 

Chair of Committee asked for the next applicant to be interviewed: Waterways Committee: Todd 

Walantis (Application below) 

Mr. Walantis stated he and his family have lived near the water most of their lives, over 40 years 

and have maintained a dock at Prince Cove for 15 years, his daughter and son has a boat, and he holds a 

commercial fisherman and is very familiar with the waters of Cape Cod. Chair of Committee noticed 

that Mr. Walantis is also serving on the Zoning Board of Appeals, and wants to make sure that he has 

the time to serve on both Committees. Councilor Bogan stated that he certainly in the past has had issues 

with the Zoning Board of Appeals, with that said he has the most upmost respect for Mr. Walantis and 

the other members of the Zoning Board as they are not afraid to discuss issues. Councilor Neary asked 

what Mr. Walantis sees as issues with the waterways in Barnstable. Mr. Walantis said anyone that 

competes for a dock or a mooring certainly understands the crunch about space, and he is passionate 

about trying to possible offer suggestions on how to change the current system of obtaining the space 

needed for boats, our system is very outdated and he means no disrespect to anyone, with that said, he 

has friends that currently have a slip or a dock that will not give it up even if they do not have a boat for 

fear of them never getting the space back or being able to obtain the permit. This is very common 

knowledge, so someone my age will never obtain a slip or permit based on the way our waiting list goes 

currently. 
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Chair of Committee asked if the members had any questions for Mr. Walantis, seeing none, 

Chair of Committee asked Mr. Walantis had any questions for the Committee. Mr. Walantis originally 

applied a while ago, but there was never a vacancy, then there was an opening on the Zoning Board of 

Appeals, so I was placed there, but I have a passion for the water. Chair of Committee explained the 

process to Mr. Walantis of the Appointments Committee and if he had any further questions he could 

get in touch with the office. 
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Waterways Committee: Michael Hersey (Application below) 

 

 
Chair of Committee introduced Mr. Hersey (former Councilor) and current member of the Disability 

Commission. Currently works for FEMA. 

 Mr. Hersey has been on the Waterways Committee before but had to resign because he became a 

Councilor, and Councilors can’t serve on the Committees. He saw the opening and decided to apply again. He 

has a Captains license and was a Captain for Hi-Line for a number of years, he is also an Attorney, and has 

served on the Zoning Board of Appeals, he also currently has a mooring. Chair of the Committee asked about any 

issues he had when he was on before that may have not been resolved. Mr. Hersey mentioned the same issue the 

previous applicant mentioned regarding the wait list for the Town, he actually tried to change that process when 

he was a prior member on the Waterways, but it was never taken up, but it definitely needs to be looked at, it’s 

not a favorable process with a lot of people. He believes Barnstable is the only town that an individual can pass 

on a mooring that comes up, but still remains on the list, he hopes that can be cleaned up and bring the rules into 

current times. Chair of Committee mentioned the other issue will be parking, that’s a real problem now, you 

could have a mooring, but there isn’t any parking for the car and trailer. 
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Waterways Committee: Gregory Egan (Application below) 
 

Chair of Committee introduced Greg Egan, Mr. Egan was asked to join the Waterways Committee, he currently 

is the manager of Crosby Yacht Club, he graduated from Barnstable High School and wants to give back to his 

Community as much as possible. Chair of the Committee asked if he has ever attended a meeting, or has he ever 

talked to any of the current members; Mr. Egan has spoken to most of them regarding other things regarding the 

Yacht Club, but he is very familiar with the duties. Mr. Egan asked who the Waterways directly reports to in the 

town. Chair of the Committee stated they are an advisory committee and report to the following: 

 

Town Council, Town Manager, Conservation Commission, Sandy Neck Board, Board of Health, Recreation 

Commission and others as needed in order to seek assurances that the waterways of the Town are properly 

protected and managed as a natural resource. 

 

Councilor Neary asked Mr. Egan if there was anything that concerns him or what vision does he have for the 

Town on moorings, Councilor Neary like the transient moorings. Mr. Egan said the issues with the moorings are 

a state wide problem, not just a Barnstable problem. Mr. Egan said that safety is the first and foremost concern of 

the Waterways Committee, but also the waterways in Barnstable, can they be accessed by any individual, the 

water commerce brings in a lot of revenue to the Town, however getting here is a navigation issue for most.  

Chair of Committee asked if there were any questions that Mr. Egan had for the Committee, he stated having 

more applicants that positions open is a good thing.  
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Chair of Committee introduced the next applicant for the Waterways Committee 

 

Waterways Committee: David Churbuck (Application below) 

 

 
Mr. Churbuck, has lived in Cotuit since 1991 in his great, great, grandfathers house, who was very 

active in waterways, and was the driving force in surveying the waterways, Mr. Churbuck is a 

fisherman, a rower, and a sailor; he worked on Hi-Line with former Harbormaster Dan Horn, he sees 

issues with accessing the waterways, Town Ways to Water. He doesn’t like the current situations with 

our waterways, and our lakes and ponds being polluted, parking at our oceans is a problem, parking a 

boat trailer is an issue, moorings are an issue, and this is the issue that takes up most of their meetings, 

however there are more issues that just moorings. Waterways over the years he sees as losing some of its 

teeth, it seemed to have been out on the back burner for a number of years, and now it’s in the forefront 

again, and there are solutions that would satisfy everyone. Chair of the Committee asked if there were 

any questions from the members of the Committee. Councilor Bogan asked about the profile submitted 
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looks to be more policy oriented rather that hands on. Mr. Churbuck stated he builds boats, and also 

clams and sails, he a lot of experience working on the waterways, there are waterways in Cotuit that are 

totally different that in Hyannis he learned this by working in Hyannis, so they need to be treated 

different. He would like to see more of a living and people enjoying the water, but we do not have 

quality water for our residents or tourists, and Cape Cod has lost a lot of its waterways due to pollutants, 

he would like to see the Coastal Resilience Plan again, it’s been a number of years since it’s been 

updated. 

Chair of Committee mentioned that Mr. Churbuck had a lot of good points concerning waterways and 

would bring a different perspective to the Committee; Chair of Committee asked Mr. Churbuck if he 

had any questions, he did not. Chair of Committee explained the process to the applicant for the 

Appointments Committee.  

 

Infrastructure and Energy Committee: Clay Scofield (Application below) 
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Chair of Committee asked Mr. Schofield why he would like to be on the Committee, he stated he has 

done extensive work on the Pavement Management system for the town, has worked on the MBTA 

system, he has watched some of the recent meetings and has a lot of experience in Renewable Energy 

and would like to put that to use for the Town. Cahir of Committee asked if any opf the Committee 

members had any questions, Councilor Bogan asked Mr. Schofield about any of the Renewable Energy 

initiatives. Mr. Schofield worked on Delahunt’s Renewable Energy for the Cape using Algae, they were 

looking at algae bio diesel fuel, and has worked with the Cape Cod Commission on Renewable Energy.  

Chair of Committee thanked Mr. Schofield for his extensive resume and cover letter submittal. Chair of 

Committee thanked Mr. Schofield for applying and explained the process to the applicant of the 

Appointments Committee. 

 

 

Waterways Committee: Gary Shramek (Application below) 
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Chair of Committee introduced Mr. Shramek and asked him to give a little background on himself and 

why he would like to be a member. Mr. Shramek stated he has 32 years on the waterways, is retired, 

former pharmaceutical, has a Captains license, and if very familiar with the rules and regulations with 

the waterways, and is a bid proponent for the safety of our waterways. Councilor Neary asked about his 

50ton license he carries, Councilor Neary asked if he had a 50 ton boat he operates, Mr. Shramek stated 

no he doesn’t, but his license lets him operate one. He also feels that the current Harbormaster has things 

in Barnstable very under control, and is pleased. Mr. Shramek has attended meetings, so he understands 

the Committee and how they operate. Chair of the Appointments Committee explained the process to 

the applicant.  
Planning Board: Michael Mecenas (Application below) 

 
Chair of Committee explained to Mr. Mecenas that currently there is not an opening because there was a 

recommendation of the Appointments Committee made at the April meeting that has not been voted on by the 

full Council as of yet, but with that said the Chair explained that the membership changes often and we will keep 

anyone’s application active for at least two years should a vacancy occur. Chair of the Committee asked Mr. 

Mecenas to explain why he would like to be a member of the Planning Board.  
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Mr. Mecenas has lived here for 22 years and works as a Mental Health clinician, and extremely involved 

in the Community, and has worked very closely with the Town in keeping the immigrant population safe during 

the pandemic of Covid-19. Mr. Mecenas considers himself a servant, and loves to serve his community. He also 

ran for State Representative, but suspended his campaign, he rep[resents a very large population of Brazilian 

Community, and considers it an honor to serve his Community, he is a perfectionist. Chair of the Committee 

asked if anyone on the Committee had any questions, Councilor Steinhilber thanked Mr. Mecenas for all he does 

for the Community, Councilor Steinhilber asked him what he thought he could bring to the Planning Board, 

which is heavily populated with Centerville residents currently. Mr. Mecenas would like to represent Hyannis 

and the immigrant population who do not understand the town, he would like to be part of the solution, but also 

be able to communicate with the population that does not understand. Councilor Neary asked Mr. Mecenas if he 

knew about any of the issues surrounding zoning and the business issues in Barnstable, Mr. Mecenas feels he has 

a lot of business experience, but is very eager to learn about the Zoning in Barnstable, he understands its 

complex. Councilor Neary mentioned that we do not have a lot of diversity on our Boards, and we need more 

diversity representation of all of our population is covered on all of our Boards/Committees/Commissions. 

Councilor Shaughnessy knows Mr. Mecenas and live in the same area, and mentioned that they both see the 

beauty in the area they live in; Councilor Shaughnessy has seen Mr. Mecenas rally those that may not be 

comfortable in getting involved, and he knows how to get people together and to include everyone in anything. 

Councilor Shaughnessy has seen firsthand what he can do, she was very surprised that no one in Hyannis is on 

the Planning Board, and the village is one of the biggest and busiest in the Town, and has no representation on 

this Board. Chair of the Committee asked Mr. Mecenas if there was anything he needed to ask any of the 

members, Mr. Mecenas did not, but thanked all the members for their time. Chair of the Committee explained the 

process to Mr. Mecenas, and thanked him for coming. 

Chair of Committee moved onto the next order of business: 

 

G.   Discussions: Consideration for the following applicants interviewed on May 18, 2021; 

        Conservation Commission: Gilbert Newton as a regular member, to a term expiring 06/30/2024; Council 

on Aging: Jean Ahonen, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/302022; Mid Cape Cultural Council: 

Michele McCoy, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2023; Sandy Neck Board: Wendy Paquette, 

Maureen Piccione, Richards French (1 opening) term expires 06/30/2024; Youth Commission members: 

Cameron Levesque, as a student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Sean Beal, as a student member, to a 

term expiring 06/2022; Alexander Arabadzhiev, as a student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Mary 

Steinhilber, as a student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Bill Hearn, Conservation Commission 

interviewed on May 18, 2021 under maters not anticipated by Chair 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to consider the following for consideration: Sandy Neck Board: Wendy 

Paquette, Maureen Piccione, Richards French (1 opening) term expires 06/30/2024; Councilor Steinhilber 

mentioned that the only person who has never been on the Board before was Maureen Piccione, Councilor 

Steinhilber made the motion to recommend Maureen Piccione to the Sandy Neck Board, Councilor Paul Neary 

seconded the motion, Committee discussion: Councilor Steinhilber looks at our Boards/Committees/Commission 

and he separates them into two categories, Advisory, and Regulatory. He looks at experience when he 

recommends anyone to the Regulatory Boards, as experience is often important on those Boards, with the 



 
 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

Remote Participation via Zoom link 
 

June 14, 2021 4:45pm 
 

MEETING MINUTES 
 
 

  

Page 14 of 19 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Eric Steinhilber   
Councilor David Bogan 
Councilor Paul C. Neary  
 

Advisory Boards; Councilor Steinhilber likes to put new individuals on them for new ideas. Councilor Neary 

mentioned that the other two applicants have served on the Board prior and also had some ideas on the retreat 

project that the Sandy Neck Board came up with. Chair of Committee asked for a vote. Administrative Assistant 

took a Roll Call vote 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion for the Mid Cape Cultural Council: Michele McCoy, as a regular member 

to a term expiring 06/30/2023; Chair of Committee made the motion to recommend to the full Council Michele 

McCoy, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2023;, this was seconded by Councilor Steinhilber.  

Committee Chair asked for discussion: seeing none, Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion for the Council on Aging, Jean Ahonen, as a regular member to a term 

expiring 06/302022; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy made the motion to recommend to the full Council Jean 

Ahonen, as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2022; Councilor David Bogan seconded the motion; 

Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote: 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion for the Conservation Commission; Gilbert Newton as a regular member, 

to a term expiring 06/30/2024; Bill Hearn as a regular member, to a term expiring 06/30/2024; Councilor 

Steinhilber mentioned that Mr. Newton has served on the Committee before, Councilor Neary made a motion to 

recommend Mr. Newton as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2024, Councilor Rapp Grassetti seconded 

the motion; Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote: 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Abstain 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               No 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       No 

Councilor Paul Neary                              Yes  
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This Item did not pass 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion for the Conservation Commission to consider Bill Hearn as a regular 

member to a term expiring 06/30/2024; Councilor Steinhilber made the motion to recommend to the Full Council 

the following Bill Hearn as a regular member to a term expiring 06/30/2024; Councilor Neary seconded the 

motion. Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote: 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                              Yes  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion for the Youth Commission: Councilor David Bogan made the motion to 

recommend to the full Council the following for the Youth Commission members: Councilor Paul Neary 

seconded the motion;  Cameron Levesque, as a student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Sean Beal, as a 

student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Alexander Arabadzhiev, as a student member, to a term expiring 

06/2022; Mary Steinhilber, as a student member, to a term expiring 06/2022; Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 

seconded the motion 

Administrative Assistant took a Roll Call vote: 

 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                      (left the meeting due to a conflict with nomination of Youth 

Commission) 

Councilor Paul Neary                              Yes  

 

Councilor Paul Neary asked the Committee members to reconsider all the applicants for the Planning Board to 

date; Chair of the Committee asked Councilor Neary to make that motion; Councilor Neary made the motion to 

reconsider the recommendation made at our April 20, 2021 meeting for the Planning Board and reconsider all the 

applicants to date for recommendation to the Full Council; this was seconded by Councilor Steinhilber; Chair of 

the Committee asked for a Roll Call vote of the reconsideration, the Chair also explained that this can be 

bifurcated from the floor of the Council to consider all the applicants, and doesn’t feel that taken back a vote 

from two meetings ago is right. Councilor Neary believes that the vote of April 20, was an historical vote and 

one that should have taken a little longer or at least leave the time period open for more applications to be 

received, the Appointments Committee did not receive a lot of applicants on April 20, 2021 and knowing that a 

Board of this importance, Councilor Neary thinks the time period for submitting applications for this position 

was a very short window, and we need to make sure we have the correct individuals and the correct 

representation on these Boards/Committees/Commissions. Chair of the Committee mentioned that it is very 

difficult to hold positions open for a long period of time and not advance them to the Council level, but any of 

the reappointed positions are always open and anyone who wants to submit an application they should be 

submitting their application regardless if there is a vacancy or not; Chair of Committee will not be voting in 
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favor of reconsideration. Councilor Bogan thinks this is not a vote that should be taken now, we made a 

recommendation and that recommendation should be put forward. Councilor Bogan stated that the policy itself of 

the Appointments Committee should be orderly, and this is far from orderly, its unusual, and I do not know if it 

has ever been done before. A motion for consideration should have been done at the last Appointments 

Committee meeting as that was not done, Councilor Bogan says he has been a member on the Appointments 

Committee for almost 2 years” and that we have never acted in this manner this during that time, so I will not 

support reconsideration either.   

Councilor Neary stated that the only reason I am asking this is because we now have five individuals that would 

like to serve on the Planning Board, and he wants the fields to be fair and put everyone in the ring and vote on all 

5 members and the vote becomes what it becomes. Councilor Steinhilber mentioned the way this went was 

unusual as well, there was two individuals that heard there was going to be an opening and submitted their 

applications and then this Committee voted in April to recommend, then we heard that the Public at large 

complained that the process was not transparent for them to understand that anyone could submit and be 

considered for Appointment. Councilor Steinhilber echoed the comments of Councilor Neary that we need to 

consider the best individuals for these Committees, Councilor Steinhilber feels that the Committees are run more 

vague than the Council is. Councilor Bogan mentioned that the two individuals that submitted applications heard 

there was going to be an opening and decided to submit their applications and this Committee considered them 

and made recommendations based on those, and he agrees with Councilor Shaughnessy that ever position is 

considered vacant at the end of someone’s term, but to think that we can leave the field open for an extended 

period of time until the right applicant comes along is not an orderly procedure for this Committee. Councilor 

Shaughnessy is torn between, she agrees with Councilor Bogan in saying that the perception of the Public 

becomes obscured when things like this happen, however she can also see Councilor Neary’s perspective as well 

and not everyone was educated on when to submit an application, but once individuals heard the statement that 

anyone and everyone’s term is vacant at the end of June so anyone can submit and be considered, and that’s just 

what happened, individuals heard of this and decided to submit an application after the April 20 meeting and we 

ended up with 5 applicants instead of 2. Councilor Shaughnessy wanted to know if these were even advertised as 

vacancies, or were they not, if they were not then the Public did not know, however we know the two applicants 

have been an issue in this Town with Zoning issues and have a hidden Agenda behind them, so that’s a problem 

as well, so I’m torn. Chair of the Committee has asked the two members up for reappointment to come in and 

interview as well as the two that submitted applications so that all 4 were interviewed at the same time and 

considered for the two open positions.  

Holding over appointments like we did is not what normally happens either. Councilor Steinhilber stated its odd 

to get applicants before an opening is advertised as a vacancy; this has never happened and given the hidden 

Agenda of the two applicants, it’s never happened that we received applications before an opening was listed on 

the web page. Councilor Bogan has to mention that he did not like the comments about a hidden Agenda of the 

two individuals that submitted an application to serve on the Planning Board; the two applicants submitted 

applications because they care about the Town and want what is best for the Town. 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            No 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               No 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes  
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Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Eric Steinhilber   
Councilor David Bogan 
Councilor Paul C. Neary  
 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to approve the recommendation for the nomination of Nicholas Avery as 

a regular member to the Recreation Commission. Councilor David Bogan made the motion to recommend to the 

Full Council to a term expiring 06/30/2022; this was seconded by Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy; Administrative 

Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to approve the recommendation for the nomination of Infrastructure and 

Energy Commission; Councilor Eric Steinhilber made the motion to recommend to the full Council Clay 

Schofield as a regular member tot a term expiring 06/30/2022; Councilor Paul Neary seconded the motion 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes 

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to approve the recommendation for the nomination of Waterways 

Committee; Councilor Paul Neary made the motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. Egan as a regular 

member to a term expiring 06/30/2023 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti            Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy                 Yes         

Councilor David Bogan               Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                       Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                               Yes 

 

Chair of  Committee asked for a motion to approve the recommendation for the nomination of Todd Walantis as 

a regular member to the Waterways Committee; Councilor Eric Steinhilber made the motion to recommend Todd 

Walantis as a regular member to the Waterways Committee to a term ending 06/22, this was seconded by 

Council David Bogan. Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote for the nomination of Todd 

Walantis as a regular member to the Waterways Committee. 

 
Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti         Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy              Yes         

Councilor David Bogan            Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                    Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                           Yes  
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Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Eric Steinhilber   
Councilor David Bogan 
Councilor Paul C. Neary  
 

 

The vote of April 20, 2021 was voted on by the members of the Appointment Committee for reconsideration of 

the Planning Board members. There are two positions open as regular members to a term expiring 6/30/2024;  

 

Steven Costello  

Aimee Guthinger 

Matthew Teague 

Bob Schulte 

John Crow 

Michael Mecinas 

 

Councilor David Bogan made the motion to recommend to the Full Council Bob Schulte as a regular member to 

a term expiring 06/30/2024 Planning Board; Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti seconded the motion; 

Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote for the nomination of Bob Schulte to the Planning 

Board 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti         Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy              No         

Councilor David Bogan            Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                    No 

Councilor Paul Neary                           No  

 

This does not pass 

 

Councilor Paul Neary made the motion to recommend to the full Council Matthew Teague as a regular member 

to the Planning Board to a term expiring 06/30/2024; this motion was seconded by Councilor Eric Steinhilber. 

Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote:  

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti         No 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy              Yes         

Councilor David Bogan            No 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                    No 

Councilor Paul Neary                           Yes  

 

This does not pass 

 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber made the motion to recommend to the full Council Michael Mecenas as a regular 

member to the Planning Board to a term expiring 06/30/2024; this was seconded by Councilor Tracy 

Shaughnessy; Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote: 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti         No 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy              Yes         

Councilor David Bogan            No 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                    Yes 
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Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti 
Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy 
Councilor Eric Steinhilber   
Councilor David Bogan 
Councilor Paul C. Neary  
 

Councilor Paul Neary                           Yes  

 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber made the motion to recommend to the Full Council Steven Costello as a regular 

member to the Planning Board to a term expiring 6/30/24; this was seconded by Council Tracy Shaughnessy. 

Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a Roll Call vote for the nomination of Steven Costello as a regular 

member to the Planning Board. 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti       Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes         

Councilor David Bogan          Abstain 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                  Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                          Yes  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Chair, Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti, asked for a motion to approve 

the meeting minutes of May 18, 2021; a motion was made by Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy to accept the 

meeting minutes, seconded by Councilor Eric Steinhilber; all members present voted to accept the 

meeting minutes of May 18, 2021 as written.  

 

NEXT MEETING: July 20, 2021 

 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business, and upon motion duly made by Chair of 

Committee asked for a motion to adjourn; Councilor Eric Steinhilber made the motion to adjourn; this 

was seconded by Councilor David Bogan; Administrative Assistant Kelly Crahan took a roll call vote 

 

Councilor Jessica Rapp Grassetti      Yes         

Councilor David Bogan            Yes 

Councilor Eric Steinhilber                 Yes 

Councilor Paul Neary                         Yes 

Councilor Tracy Shaughnessy            Yes  

 

Adjourn at 7:02 pm. 


